
 

 

Sheridan Park Elementary 

“Charting A Course to Success” 

Title One School 

School Advisory Council 

Thursday March 21, 2019 

DRAFT FINAL 

1.  Opening:  
a. Opening at 7:35 AM. Welcome all members.  Attendance- Mrs. Abello, Mrs. Prescott, Ms. Bowers, 

Mrs. Butcher, Mrs. Carro, Mrs. Gomez, Mrs. Ruiz, Mrs. Linares-Colon, Mrs. Gray, Mr. Yuen, Mrs. 

Holloway, and Ms. Dawn. 

b. Approval of minutes. Motion made by Linares-Colon to approve the February minutes with minor 

corrections (Add Ms. Dawn name on the attendance list) . Seconded by Mrs. Ruiz. The minutes were 

approved.  

2. New Business  

a. Title I Updates – By Mrs. Butcher. Review of annual parent survey. 47 questions and 197 responses 

were received. Mostly positive. The survey helps to plan the PFEP for the 2019-2020 school year.  

Review of the proposed 2019-2020 PFEP based on the needs identified within our Annual Survey. 

Proposed corrections/changes based on input will be made to the current plan and brought back to the 

SAC committee at the April meeting.    

Review of the proposed 2019-2020 School Parent Compact. This document goes home in the student 

packets at the beginning of the school year. The district sends a set form and SPE is able to fill in the 

blanks to fit our specific needs. A request was made for a motion to approve the School Parent 

compact. Mrs. Gomez made the motion to approve and Mrs. Prescott seconded. The compact was 

approved. Mrs. Burcher reminded the SAC committee members that if at any time any questions or 

concerns should arise in regard to the reviewed that they should contact her.  

b. School Choice enhancement Program: Should be spent on “Capital items” which by definition means 

they should have a lifespan of 5 years or more and can be tracked though property inventory.  

i. Develop the ballot:  The SAC committee creates the ballot for the faculty and staff to vote 

on. Proposals were: $85,000.00 can be on both ballots and the 2nd item on the ballots can 

differ. Some ideas to put on the ballots were: technology updates (new Lenovos), ID badge 

maker, big laminating machine(s), carpets for classrooms, tablets, murals.  The SAC 

committee will revisit the above proposals and develop the ballot during the April meeting. 

 

3. Principal Update:  Mrs. Carro expanded on the above School enhancement Program. SPE was one of the 

first schools to get technology 5 years ago and much of our technology (laptops) are due for replacements.  

We are last to get the school enhancement portion with the funds which is a 3.4 million project.  Mrs. Carro 

suggested to use some of the funds on much needed security updates, such as upgrading the front doors 

(entries) with buzzers, updating the front office access.  

 

1. Questions/Comments 

 

5. Closing- Meeting ended at 8:15 AM. Mrs. Holloway made motion to close and Mrs. Gray seconded. 

  Motion approved.           

 

 

 


